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President’s Comments  

 

President Oldham opened with remarks regarding the missing Eagle from atop Derryberry Hall 

to assure all that the Eagle has undergone needed repair and a mold has been cast for the 

production of replicas.  Plans are to place a replica atop Derryberry with the original being 

displayed in the RUC for future generations.   

 

In order to provide the best possible campus setting, many unit relocations are underway.  Recent 

relocations include University Police (UP) moving to Foundation Hall with the ROTC 

Department scheduled to relocate to the vacated UP building.  Also, Telecommunications 

vacated the UP building and is now housed in the University Services building.  President 

Oldham also noted that the university is transitioning to a new campus look and it will take some 

time before the transition is complete, until then expect to see a gradual change in the look of the 

university’s grounds.   

 

Lastly, President Oldham announced a one-percent salary increase for employees in January and 

added that unfortunately this is all that can be allocated at this time.  The President thanked the 

committee as well as all staff for their continued support of the university’s endeavors.     

 

There being no further discussions, Chairman Edwards adjourned the meeting at 2:40 p.m. 

 

 

_____________________ 

Terri Taylor, Recorder 


